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Agenda Item 

V.A.2. 

 
 

 

Date: June 30, 2020 

To: Workforce Development Board 

From: Dr. Kim Armstrong, Board Chair 

Subject: PACIFIC GATEWAY POLICIES 

 

BACKGROUND 
 
Pacific Gateway Workforce Development Board (PGWDB) is kept abreast of 
legislation, both local and national, with potential impact to the Workforce 
Development Board (WDB) activity, funding, performance measures, or other areas. 
With the final release of the Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act (WIOA) 
regulations in August 2016, Pacific Gateway initiated the review of its operational 
policies to ensure the agency is in full compliance and make use of new WIOA 
opportunities.  
 
 
DISCUSSION 
 
Pacific Gateway has updated the WIOA Adult, Dislocated Worker and Youth Policies 
based on recently released directives, to ensure the agency continues to be in 
compliance with the final regulations. The following policies have been revised and 
will take effect upon approval from the Board: 

 
1. Supportive Services  
2. Electronic Enrollment and Eligibility Verification of Services 

 
Pacific Gateway will continue to present updated and revised policies per WIOA 
regulations.  
 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
Recommendation to approve revised WIOA policies impacting Adult, Dislocated Worker, 

and Youth.   

 

 


